January 11, 2019
Jason Swanson
Vice President

Business Publications Corporation

The Depot at Fourth

100 4th Street

Des Moines, IA  50309

RE:
Nomination of Joseph V. Bryant for Forty under 40 Award
Dear Mr. Swanson,
I am pleased to submit this letter of recommendation for Joseph (Joe) Bryant.  I’ve known Joe since 2005 – first introduced to him while he was an analyst within Principal Financial Group.  Over the course of that time, I’ve have been consistently impressed by his compassion for teaching/mentoring, his professionalism and strong work ethic.  
Joe possesses sound technical skills in the real estate field and has built a great reputation within the industry.  Much of his work has required the ability to function within teams, meet tight deadlines and interact with regulatory agencies.  Those that do interact with him create the “network of Joe” as his warm, caring personality transcends beyond the work relationship for those he comes into contact.  
When UNI’s Professor of Real Estate unexpectedly needed to retire, they reached out to him to take over the class.  UNI’s real estate program is very well known and highly specialized.  Joe is currently traveling to Cedar Falls throughout the week to help cover the gap created by the retirement.  It highlights the commitment he has to those around him as well as the reputation he’d built within UNI (after having graduated more than a decade ago).  
Joe recently “retired” from his corporate position to allow for a greater focus on his business, his family and various philanthropic initiatives.  His entrepreneurial energy and technical expertise helped build his real estate rental business to a threshold where he could do this.  The success of his business is not a surprise to those around him.
It has allowed him to spend more time in some of the areas important to him.  He’s been active with the University of Iowa’s Business Professional MBA Program, helping with their Mock Venture Capitalist program – developed to help push graduates toward behaving more entrepreneurially (even within a corporate environment).  He’s been involved with this program for over 8 years now.  In addition, he’s been involved with United Way, Valley Church, the South Suburban YMCA and other organizations.  He’s done all of this while raising 3 young boys with his wife, Ginelle.
I’ve had the pleasure of knowing Joe now for 14 years.  I am passionate about this recommendation because Joe is genuinely passionate about his commitment and involvement in the Des Moines community.   It’s with this that I would like to recommend him for the Business Publications Corporation’s Forty under 40 Award.  I am confident Joe will represent your organization’s 2019 class well.  
Please don’t hesitate to reach out to me, if you need any additional information on Joe’s nomination.
Sincerely,
James F. Wessels, CPA/PFS, CFA
Member – 2008 Class of BPC’s Forty under 40
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